
 

 

 

 
 

 

“While they were eating, he took bread, said the  
blessing, broke it, gave it to them, and said,  

‘Take it; this is my body.’ 
Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to them, 

and they all drank from it. He said to them,  
 

‘This is my blood of the covenant,  
which will be shed for many.’ ” 
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�����¢ǰȱ����ȱŗŖȱ- 10th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
	��ȱřǱş-ŗśǲȱ��ȱŗřŖǱŗ-ŞǲȱŘȱ���ȱŚǱŗř-śǱŗǲȱ 
����ȱŗŘǱřŗ-řŘǲȱ����ȱřǱŘŖ-řśȱ 
ŞǱřŖȱ��ȱ����ȱ���ȱ������ȱ��ȱ���ȱ������ 
ȱȱFollowing the Masses,  
ŗŖǱřŖȱ��ȱ����ȱ���ȱ�����ȱ
�¢��ȱƸ 
ŗǱŖŖȱ��ȱSecular Franciscans - Parish Office 
 

This Coming Week: 

 

Inquiry About Becoming Catholic: If you, or someone you 
know, are interested in inquiring about becoming a member 
of the Catholic Church, please contact:  Msgr. Rick Paperini 
503-785-2402 or email: pastor@ctk.cc 

Pare 2 

 

The Liturgy of the Hours: All are welcome to join. There is 
a Morning Prayer Group that recites The Liturgy of the 
Hours in the church chapel at 7:30 am, Monday - Thursday; 
8:00 am on Friday. 
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Mass Schedule 
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Weekend:  
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Sacraments 
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RECONCILIATION:ȱ 
�������¢ȱŚǱŖŖȱ��ȱ��ȱśǱŖŖȱ��ȱ
��ȱ�¢ȱ����������� 

 
BAPTISMǱ 
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MARRIAGEǱȱȱ��������ȱ��ȱȱȱȱȱȱȱ
�����������ȱ ���ȱ��ǯȱ����ȱ
��������ȱśŖřȱŝŞś-ŘŚŖŘȱȱ 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK:     
ŗ��ȱ�����¢ȱ��ȱ����¢ȱ�����ȱȱȱȱ
������ȱ�������ȱ���� 

 
RCIA - Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults:  
��ǯȱ����ȱśŖř-ŝŞś-ŘŚŖŘ 

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS AND MINISTRIES  Parish Staff 
Adopt a Flower Bed Stacey Pinder 503-785-2413   
Adult Confirmation Julie Onderko   baptisms@ctk.cc   
Adult Ed (A.F.F.) Linda Mainard 503-659-8835  Msgr. Rick Paperini, Pastor 
Altar Linens Rebecca Steed 503-654-9862  503-785-2402  
Altar Servers  Janice Donahue 503-475-3646  pastor@ctk.cc 
Altar Server Trainer  Barb Bryan 503-788-4940   
Altar Society Sally Rogers 503-654-4055   
Baptism Prep., for Infants Julie Onderko   baptisms@ctk.cc  Rev. Peter Hoang, Parochial Vicar 
Bereavement Committee Kathleen Cleary 503-381-5753  503-785-2410 
Bible Study Linda Mainard 503-659-8835  victar@ctk.cc 
Blood Drive Allen Hanset 503-756-8146    
Centering Prayer Kay Haberlach 503-698-7686   
Choirs - Music Director Gus Pappelis 503-522-4082  Mary Ann Holliman, Business Manager 
Choir - K to 8th grade    503-785-2406  
Choir - H. S. to Young Adult    businessmanager@ctk.cc 
Church Cleaning Stacey Pinder 503-785-2413   
Church Decoration Teresa Kolln 503-698-3715   
Coffee Social Dave Card  503-653-6198  Theresa Huiard, Development Support 
Confirmation - High School Adrienne Farrow 503-785-2407  503-785-2420 

CYO Athletic Director Mick Wesener  (503) 327-9878   huiardt@ctk.pvt.k12.or.us 
Cub Scouts Joe Keller 503-760-3454   
Edge - Middle School Adrienne Farrow 503-785-2407   

Eucharistic Mini/Hospital John Hayden 503-387-3153  Mary Merrick, Secretary 
Eucharistic Mini/Sick-Home Mary Ann Holliman 503-785-2406  503-785-2401 
Eucharistic Ministers@Mass Mary Reis 503-771-0410  office@ctk.cc 

Evangelization Committee Kris Stauffer 503-698-3583   

Finance Council Kathleen Cleary 503-381-5753   
Greeters Donna Bishop 503-722-9945  Julie Onderko, Baptism Prep.,  
Knights of Columbus Ed Andolino 503-908-1424  For Infants & Confirmation for Adults 
Life is Sacred (Pro-Life)    baptisms@ctk.cc 
Liturgy Committee Msgr. Rick Paperini 503-785-2402   
Marriage Prep Msgr. Rick Paperini  503-785-2402   
Mary’s Guild Marlene Molinari 503-654-1395   Stacey Pinder, 
Men's Group William Becker 971-533-5214  Religious Education for Children 
Mom’s Prayer Group Linda Cereghino 541-550-0700  503-785-2413 
Multicultural Committee Evelyn Thornton 971-295-2802  re@ctk.cc 
Pastoral Council David Castaneda 503-850-6707   
Peace & Justice Diane Kintz 503-698-4702   
Prayer Line Janice Donahue 503-475-3646  Adrienne Farrow, Youth Ministers 
Prayer Shawl Eileen Roundtree 503-310-0166  503-785-2407 
Prayer Shawl Joan Adams  503-890-2435   youth@ctk.cc  
RCIA Msgr. Rick Paperini 503-785-2402  Website:http://ctk.cc/youth-ministry  
Readers/Commentator � Theresa Becker 503-341-3155   
Religious Ed. for Children Stacey Pinder 503-785-2413   
School Auction Julie Anderson 503-785-2422   

School Advisory Council Mike Pettinger  
mkpettinger 
@yahoo.com 

 
Dr. Patrick Jefferies,  

School Parent Community Kasey Delucia 503-719-5762  School Principal  
Organization (PCO) Shannon Laier 503-427-0131  503-785-2411 
Silver Disciples Becky Steed 503-654-9862   

Silver Disciples Vonnie Welk 503-657-9286   

St. Andre Café Marc Bianco 503-975-2108  Tami Holen,  
St. Vincent DePaul Barbara Emge 503-756-3868  School Administrative Assistant 
Ushers Joyce Kissel-Barth 503-650-9620  503-785-2411 
Vocation Committee Barb Bryan 503-788-4940   
Young Adult Group Colleen Keller 503-760-3454   
Youth H.S. Activities Adrienne Farrow 503-785-2407  WĂƌŝƐŚ�&Ăǆ͗�ϱϬϯ-ϲϱϵ-ϲϭϯϴ 
Youth Liturgy Adrienne Farrow 503-785-2407   
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           Christ the King  

           Featured Advertiser  
            Of the Month 

 

 

Christ the King Church Tuesday Evening Mass  
6:00 pm, in the Church Chapel. 
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Christ the King has purchased access to a website 
called “Formed”, where you can: 
 

· Prepare for Sunday Mass by watching an insightful five 
minute video by renowned Catholic teachers. 

· Enjoy a movie with your family that is both nurturing and 
entertaining. 

· Enrich your marriage with the award-winning video series 
“Beloved”: Finding Happiness in Marriage. 

· Help your children grow in character and embrace the 
beauty and wonder of the Faith.  

 

You can log into: https://formed.org/  and sign up using the 
Parish Access Code: KTPRCH or go to our parish website 
ctk.cc for more information.  

Important Information 

The Monastic Vocation: The Holy Rule of St. Benedict  
Discernment Retreat Dates: 
 

July 20–22, 2018 
 

Reserve your place now: Contact Fr. Odo Recker, O.S.B. 
Tel. (503) 845-3123 Email: vocation@mtangel.edu 

The 25th Annual St. Vincent de Paul/Jim Altenhofen  
Memorial Golf Tournament will be held on Friday, August 
17th, 2018 at Glendoveer Golf Course, 14015 NE Glisan 
St., Portland, OR. Proceeds will go toward the Portland 
Council’s Emergency Services Program—helping the 
needy with rent and/or utility assistance, and food boxes. 
Entry fee of $100 includes 18 holes of golf with cart, box 
lunch, BBQ dinner, prizes and more. Shotgun start at 
12:30. Have fun and help others! Registration and sponsor 
forms are on our Website at www.svdppdx.org. For more 
information, 503-234-5287 or contact Brian Ferschweiler at 
brian.f@svdppdx.org or  

Help needed to bring Communion to the Homebound: 
We are looking for two people who are willing to commit the 
second Thursday of each month. Training will be  
provided. Please consider sharing your love of God in this 
fulfilling ministry. For more information contact  
                                 Mary Ann Holliman at 503-785-2404. 

2018 Sacred Liturgy Conference: There are still seats 
available for the sixth annual conference sponsored by 
Schola Cantus Angelorum in Salem, Oregon,  
June 27-30, 2018. The theme is “Transfiguration in the  
Eucharist.” Special guest speakers will include Bishop  
Athanasius Schneider, Rev. Cassian Folsom, OSB,  
Bishop James D. Conley, and many other distinguished  
presenters. With the conference just around the corner, it’s 
time to start making your plans. Please visit 
www.sacredliturgyconference.org for more information and 
to register today! 

Couples Connection “Cognatio”, which means connection, 
is a workshop for couples wanting to build an intentional 
relationship. Mark your calendar for Saturday, June 9, 2018. 
10:00 am to 12:00 pm. The cost is $35 per couple. The 
workshop is held at the Northwest Catholic Counseling  
Center, 8383 NE Sandy Blvd., Suite 205, Portland, OR 
97220.  All participants must register and pre-pay to attend.  
To do so, please visit www.nwcounseling.org or   
                                                                call 503-253-0964. 

 

Local Catholic Radio: A representative from Mater Dei  
Radio will be speaking at all Christ the King Church Masses 
on June 2 and 3 to share exciting details about our local 
Catholic radio station KBVM 88.3 FM. Two volunteers are 
needed at each Mass. If you would like to learn more about 
helping, please call 503-285-5200. 

 

Our Lady of Peace Retreat – Beaverton, OR 
Educational Retreat Monday - Friday, July 16 – 20, 2018 

Theme: "poor in spirit; rich in faith"  
Speakers and Course Summaries:  
Rev. John Horgan:  
                       “The Marian Charism of St. Francis of Assisi” 
Dr. Anthony Lilles:  
                   “Contemplative Prayer in the Catholic Tradition” 
Sr. Michael Francine Duncan, SSMO:  
      “Spirit and Faith; Contemporary Religious Communities” 

 

Mother Mary of the Angels, evening lecture:  
"Blessed are the Poor in Spirit"  

Morning Prayer, Holy Mass, Classes and  
Eucharistic Holy Hour. 

Resident: $500; Day Student: $325; Day-Only Classes: $70 
per day includes lunch; or $20 per class. Evening Lectures: 
$10 (no registration necessary) Visit our website at 
www.olpretreat.org to register, Email: sisters@olpretreat.org 
or Call Sr. Maria Benedicta at 503-649-7127 



 

Need Prayers? Please call our Prayer Line:  
Janice Donahue at 503-475-3646 

Called to Pray and Serve Others 

 

Currently Serving in the Military  
 

Jim and Joanne Rogers are compiling a current list of  
parishioners and family members who are currently serving 
in the military. Please contact them at 503-659-1470 or  
jimjoixoye@msn.com if you wish to add a name to our  
                                                    Parish Military Prayer List. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul  
 

Is in need of tomato products, diced  
tomatoes, canned fruit, shampoo, bar soap toilet paper, 

dishwashing liquid soap. 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry: Will meet the 1st Monday of every 
month at 1pm in the Parish Office. This group will be  
prayerfully knitting and crocheting shawls. A prayer shawl is 
a tangible symbol of love. It is a warm hug of happiness, 
empathy and support. The making of a prayer shawl turns 
into an experience that blesses both the maker and the  
recipient as they pray for each other. Join us as we pray and 
share the joy of making these shawls, or be a member from 
home. For more information call  
 

Eileen Roundtree 503-310-0166 or Joan Adams 503-698-2435 

 

Happy Birthday to our Altar Servers 
 
 

Please support your bulletin advertisers. 
They pay for this publication. 
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Prayer Shawl: Do you know someone who would benefit 
from receiving a prayer shawl? It would give comfort to 
those who are depressed, having surgery, struggling with a 
progressive illness or are suffering with grief. Please contact 
 

Joan Adams 503-698-2435 or Eileen Roundtree 503-310-0166 

 

Church Cleaning Ministry:  
Please contact  

 

Stacey Pinder 503-785-2413 Needs new volunteers to help 
for one hour after the Friday Mass to clean the Church.  
 

Need Help - Altar Linens: Take home and wash/iron altar 
linens that are used at Mass. – Alternating months  
Please call Becky Steed at 503-654-9862 

Peace & Justice: Our approach to migration is rooted in the 
Gospel and in the rich tradition of Catholic social teaching. A 
recent example of this teaching is Strangers No Longer: To-
gether on the Journey of Hope, a pastoral letter concerning 
migration from the Catholic Bishops of Mexico and the Unit-
ed States. 
 
All persons have the right to find in their own countries the 
economic, political, and social opportunities to live in dignity 
and achieve a full life through the use of their God-given 
gifts. In this context, work that provides a just, living wage is 
a basic human need. 
 
The Church recognizes that all the goods of the earth be-
long to all people. When persons cannot find employment in 
their country of origin to support themselves and their fami-
lies, they have a right to find work elsewhere in order to sur-
vive. Sovereign nations should provide ways to accommo-
date this right. 
 
The Church recognizes the right of sovereign nations to con-
trol their territories but rejects such control when it is exerted 
merely for the purpose of acquiring additional wealth. More 
powerful economic nations, which have the ability to protect 
and feed their residents, have a strong obligation to accom-
modate migration flows. 

 

St. Andre Bessette is in great need of blankets, towels, 
washcloths, sheets, pillows; & cases; winter gloves, scarves, 
hats, socks, boots, sweatshirts & jackets, men’s underwear, 
sizes sm & med, travel size personal care items: shampoo, 
conditioner, lotion, shower gel, q-tips, combs, brushes, and 
hand wipes. Please place goods in plastic bags marked 
"Homeless" in the Bride's Room, next to women's restroom, 
for pick up. Thank you!  

Mary’s Guild: “For I was … ill and you cared for me” 
Please come and check out this wonderful group of people 
that visits those who are sick and homebound.  
 

They meet at the  
 

Parish Office on Thursday mornings at 10:30 am.  
 

Please contact Marlene 503-654-1395 
 

Have you lost anything in the church?  
Next time you are at Mass please check the Brides Room in 
the lost and found box on top of the old organ. 



Dates to Remember in the Parish  

 
Next Baptism Class:  

Saturday, July 14, 2018 (10 am - 12 noon)  
In the Parish Office.  

For more information about baptism, or  
to register please contact 

Julie Onderko at baptisms@ctk.cc 

Offertory Update as of May 27, 2018 
Weekly  
Budget 

Weekly  
Actual 

YTD 
Budget 

YTD 
Actual 

$13,750 $14,689 $736,200 $799,561 

Blood Drive: - Starting at 2 pm,  
                    June 18, 2018, at the Parish Office  
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Please come and join us for our "Saturday Night  
Social", June 9th, after the 5:30pm Mass. Come and  
enjoy hors d'oeuvres, wine and punch at the Parish Center. 
All ages are welcome! 

Moms prayer group is now meeting Wednesday nights in 
the school at 6:30. If you have a desire for fellowship with 
other mothers of faith this is the group for you. Come share 
and grow in the wisdom and love that is found in  
motherhood. More information please call 
                                         Linda Cereghino 541-550-0700. 

Register Now for Camp Christ the King: July 16-20 
4 & 5-year-olds 9:00 am - 12:00 pm $25.00 per child 
1st - 6th Grade 9:00 am -   3:00 pm $35.00 per child 
7th-12th Grade 7:30 am -   9:45 pm $20.00 per child 
 

For more details and to register online 
https://sites.google.com/a/ctk.cc/religious-education/  

 

Registration forms are also available in the back of the 
Church. 
 

Please contact Stacey if you are interested or have any 
questions 503-785-2413. 

Check out Project Aurora, a unique ministry whose mission 
is mending lives affected by abortion. An informative  
introductory workshop and orientation will be presented in 
three separate locations to introduce the curious and the 
serious to Project Aurora’s work of providing Rachel’s  
Vineyard™ post-abortion healing retreat services in Oregon. 
Yes! You can become one of the compassionate pieces of 
this exceptional healing ministry serving those who are  
experiencing the after-math of abortion. 
 

Lake Oswego – July 21, 2018, Our Lady of the Lake  
Parish Center. 
 

Eugene – August 18, 2018 St. Mary’s Catholic Church  
Parish Center 
 

Grants Pass – September 15, 2018 Taprock Grill 
For detailed information and to pre-register please go to our 
website www.Project-Aurora.org or email  
ProjectAurora@aol.com/  

 

Registration is requested but not required. 

Corpus Christi Procession in Portland:  
Sunday, June 3, 2018  

https://archdpdx.org/events/corpus-christi-procession-2 
(all times after Mass are approximate) 

Archbishop Alexander Sample will celebrate Mass at  
Mass: 2:00pm - Cathedral of St. Mary.  
Procession: 3:00pm – Gather in Cathedral School Parking 
Lot. At the conclusion of Mass the Archbishop will process 
the Blessed Sacrament in the monstrance to the main  
entrance of the Cathedral. The procession route will lead us 
to the North Park Blocks. Rosary: 3:30pm – North Park 
Blocks. When the Blessed Sacrament arrives at the North 
Park Blocks it will be placed on an altar for quiet adoration 
while the rest of the procession arrives. When the  
procession has arrived the Rosary will commence. The  
Rosary will be led by 5 language groups: English, Spanish, 
Tagalog, and Vietnamese & Latin. The faithful can respond 
to the prayers in their own language. The Lourdes hymn will 
be sung at the end of the Rosary as we prepare to leave. 
After the Rosary the procession in the same order will return 
to the Cathedral. Benediction: 4:15pm When the  
Archbishop arrives at the Cathedral he will place the  
monstrance on the altar for a period of quiet adoration as 
the people enter the church. Other Information: The  
procession will follow the route of NW Davis to the North 
Park Blocks. The route is approximately 0.6 miles each way. 
A prayerful silence is to be maintained during our  
procession. There is no seating available at the North Park 
Blocks. Please bring your own water bottle if needed and 
please take all litter away with you. 

Dear Faithful of the Archdiocese of Portland,  
Beginning on the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ this year (June 3, 2018), Archbishop Sample 
has determined that during the celebration of Holy Mass, 
after the Lamb of God, the faithful will kneel. The faithful 
should remain kneeling until they move from their place to 
receive Holy Communion. The tradition of remaining  
kneeling after the reception of Holy Communion until the 
priest has returned to his seat is to be commended. Those 
who cannot kneel due to infirmity or other impediment 
should be seated so as to not impede the view of those who 
kneel.   https://archdpdx.org/  under breaking news 


